
September 17, 2024

The Honorable Frank Pallone
Ranking Member
House Committee on Energy and Commerce
2125 Rayburn House O�ce Building
Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Ranking Member Pallone:

I write to convey my concern that the MAGA think tank Heritage Foundation - sponsor of
the extreme Project 2025 agenda for Donald Trump’s second term - is promoting the Kids
Online Safety Act (KOSA) as ameans of further imperiling reproductive rights.

The Heritage Foundation is circulating the attached document to congressional
Republicans in support of KOSA, addressing “Responses to Concerns, Myth v. Fact, and
Proposed Changes.”

In this document, the Heritage Foundation argues that the data privacy provisions of
KOSA will make it harder for patients seeking abortion information to find reproductive
care online. They write:

“...Big Tech partners with groups like Planned Parenthood to identify, target, and
‘persuade’ vulnerable women to seek out abortions. They do this by surveilling
women’s every click, scroll, and search - and building the equivalent of a digital
dossier to shift behavior. By reining in social media’s free flow of data, we’re
disabling one of the abortion industry’s biggest weapons and saving the lives of
women and their babies.”

Heritage is mischaracterizing women’s attempt to seek reproductive health care
information online as using data to “persuade” women to seek out abortions.

KOSA would also establish a Kids Online Safety Council within the Department of
Commerce, nominally to make recommendations to advance children’s online safety. But
the Heritage Foundation views this Council as an opportunity to advance Project 2025’s
anti-choice agenda. Its document reads:

“A Republican administration could fill the council with representatives who share
pro-life values.”
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Heritage Foundation is e�ectively telling congressional Republicans that if President
Trump is elected, he could use this Council as a means of further combating reproductive
freedom.

KOSA supporters have already said that they see the bill as a means to reduce gender
a�rming content online, or in sponsor Sen. Marsha Blackburn’s words “protecting minor
children from the transgender in this culture1.”

Now the sponsors of Project 2025 see KOSA as a way to continue attacking women
seeking reproductive care. We urge your committee not to enable their agenda.

Sincerely,

Adam Kovacevich
CEO, Chamber of Progress

Enclosure:
Heritage Foundation Kids Online Safety Act Responses to Concerns, Myth v. Fact, and
Proposed Changes
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https://www.nbcnews.com/nbc-out/out-politics-and-policy/senator-appears-suggest-bipartisan-bill-will-censor-transgen
der-conten-rcna103479
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1J_LDHbESDHXv3hDExEBaVJLeWLPtmPGw/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1J_LDHbESDHXv3hDExEBaVJLeWLPtmPGw/view
https://www.nbcnews.com/nbc-out/out-politics-and-policy/senator-appears-suggest-bipartisan-bill-will-censor-transgender-conten-rcna103479
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